Pennsylvania Chiefs of Police Association

Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission

Regular Commission Meeting

August 4, 2020
Call to Order

The Regular Commission meeting of the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission was called to order on Tuesday, August 4, 2020 at 10:05 a.m. at the Sheraton Harrisburg Hershey Hotel, Harrisburg, PA.  Chairman Adams presided.  

Members Present

Chief Adams, Chief Benson, Chief Bergmann, Executive Director Scott Bohn, Chief Cortazzo, Captain Crone, Coordinator Dombrowsky, Chief Ellis, Richard Hammon, Chief Hendershot, Chief Hettinger, Chief King (Retired), Frank Lavery, Chief Lesko, Corporal Madrak, Chief Molloy, Chief Murphy, Chief Rudzinski, Andrea Sullivan and Chief Swartz. 

Chief Daly, Captain Jennings, Chief MacPherson, Chief Moravec, Chief Ogden and Chief Walker were absent.

Also present, from the Lower Southampton Township Police Department, were Chief of Police John “Ted” Krimmel, Lieutenant Michael Pennington, Sergeant Matthew Bowman and Raymond Weldie, Chairman, Board of Supervisors.  From the Dublin Borough Police Department were Chief of Police Michael Regan and Accreditation Manager Christopher Bird.  From the Southern Chester County Regional Police Department were Lieutenant Joseph Greenwalt and Executive Assistant Sandra Lutz.  From the New Sewickley Township Police Department were Chief Ronald Leindecker, 
Sergeant Timothy Gathehouse, Sergeant Daniel Swab, Corporal Gregory Carney,                                                          and Doug Martin, Township Supervisor – Police Committee.  From the Haverford Township Police Department were Lieutenant Craig Scott and Sergeant Eugene Dolan.  From the East Pennsboro Township Police Department were Chief of Police Mark Green, Lieutenant William Diehl and Officer Steven Dunkerley.  From the East Norriton Township Police Department were Chief of Police Brandon Pasquale and Sergeant Timothy Brennan.  From the Pennsylvania State Capitol Police Department were Superintendent of Police Joseph Jacob, Corporal Gregory Budman and Officer Darren Bassler.  From the Ferguson Township Police Department were Chief of Police Christopher Albright and Sergeant Devon Moran.  From the Pocono Mountain Regional Police Department were Lieutenant Steve Williams and Detective Sergeant Lucas Bray.  From the Upper Gwynedd Township Police Department was Chief of Police David Duffy.

Chairman Adams welcomed all to the meeting.  Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
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Approval of Minutes
Corporal Madrak made a motion to accept the minutes of the March 12, 2020 regular Commission meeting.  Chief Lesko seconded the motion.  All agreed.
Administrative Committee - Chief Benson reported there are four agencies that are being nominated for Premier Agency Status.  The agencies are Pennsylvania State Capitol Police, Upper Dublin Township, Upper Gwynedd Township and Findlay Township.  Chief Murphy made a motion to accept the nomination of the listed agencies; seconded by Chief Swartz.  All agreed.  
Chairman Adams congratulated the four agencies on this most important accomplishment.

Assessment Reports for Consent Agenda
The following agencies have been put on the Consent Agenda for approval:  Allegheny County Police; Franklin & Marshall College; Palmer Township; Lower Gwyendd Township; Whitemarsh Township; North East Borough; Newberry Township; North Coventry Township, Pennsylvania State Capitol Police; Quakertown Borough; York Area Regional; Ferguson Township; Upper Dublin Township; State College Borough; Pocono Mountain Regional; Carlisle Borough; Baldwin Borough; Springfield Township; South Whitehall Township; Clarion University; Findlay Township and Upper Gwynedd Township.  A motion was made by Chief Swartz to accept the recommendation for the re-accreditation of these agencies.  Corporal Madrak seconded the motion.  All agreed.  Chief Adams, Chief Benson, Captain Crone, Chief Hendershot, Chief Hettinger, Chief King, Chief Murphy and Chief Rudzinski abstained.
Chairman Adams congratulated all re-accredited agencies.
Assessment Reports
Lower Southampton Township Review – Chief Hendershot reported that the Lower Southampton Township Police Department sets an example that should be emulated by other law enforcement agencies.  Their organizational philosophies and practices show their commitment to providing superior quality law enforcement services to their community.  They demonstrated that the Department is well disciplined, well trained and well directed.  Chief Hendershot said is his pleasure to recommend the Lower Southampton Township Police Department for accredited status by the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission.  Chief Murphy commented that he has known Chief Krimmel for a long time, and he runs a good police department that stays above the fray.  Chief Murphy made the motion to accept the accreditation of the Lower Southampton Township Police Department; seconded by Chief Hettinger.  All agreed.  Chief Hendershot abstained.  
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Chief Krimmel thanked the Commission and Sergeant Bowman for his dedication and hard work.  Chairman Weldie said that the steps that the staff have taken to get to this point are astounding.  He thanked the Commission and Chief Hendershot.  He thanked Chief Krimmel and the staff for getting to this point.     
Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

Dublin Borough Review – Chief Rudzinski reviewed his report in full.  He reported that the
Dublin Borough Police Department provides a quality law enforcement service to the 
community and is committed to improving that service. The department is well disciplined, well trained, well organized and well directed.  Everyone had an incredibly positive attitude.  This agency was previously accredited and had to drop out.  They worked hard to get to this point.  Chief Rudzinski said it is the recommendation of the assessment team that the Dublin Borough Police Department be considered for accreditation by the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission.  Chief Murphy made a motion to accept the accreditation of the Dublin Borough Police Department; seconded by Chief Hendershot.  All agreed.  Corporal Madrak abstained.  

Chief Regan thanked the Commission and said they are happy to be back in the program.  Accreditation Manager Bird said they had a lot of support.  

Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

Southern Chester County Regional Review – Chief Hettinger reported that the 
Southern Chester County Regional Police Department is a professional police department 

that is dedicated to quality service to its community.  All department personnel follow 

through with the necessary objectives to maintain a high level of service and are 

obviously dedicated to the accreditation process.  Members of the Department have 

embraced the accreditation process and have implemented the Pennsylvania Law 

Enforcement Accreditation Commission’s standards as “best practices” for the 

agency.  Chief Hettinger said the assessment team is proud and honored to highly 

recommend the Southern Chester County Regional Police Department achieve accredited 

status by the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission.  Chief Murphy
made a motion to accept the accreditation of the Southern Chester County Regional 

Police Department; seconded by Chief Benson.  All agreed.  Chief Hettinger abstained.

Lieutenant Greenwalt said it has been a learning experience.  It was overwhelming at times but well worth the effort.  He said he is very thankful and is looking forward to being an accredited agency.  Accreditation Manager Lutz commented that she has gained an amazing amount of knowledge working through the accreditation process
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Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

New Sewickley Township Review – Chief Mastroianni reported that teamwork was the key

in the New Sewickley Township Police Department.  Everybody took ownership in this 

process.  New Sewickley Township Police Department is the first accredited law 

enforcement agency in Beaver County.  Chief Mastroianni commented that the New 

Sewickley Township Police Department proudly and professionally protects New 

Sewickley Township.  The agency is well-organized, and they are committed to 

achieving accreditation for the department to highlight the department’s professionalism.  

Chief Mastroianni quoted Assessor Strickler who said, “New Sewickley Police 

Department demonstrates the essential elements of an accredited police agency.”

The assessment team, without reservation, recommends that the New Sewickley 

Township Police Department be granted full accreditation status.  Chief Lesko wanted to 

be the first to congratulate Chief Leindecker and made a motion to accept the 

accreditation of the New Sewickley Township Police Department; seconded by Chief 
Hettinger.  All agreed.  Chief Adams abstained.

Chief Leindecker thanked the Commission in helping his agency accomplish this.  He said his officers are young, very educated and were instrumental in getting this done.  He also thanked Findlay Township Police Department for all their support.  Corporal Swab also thanked the Commission.   

Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

East Pennsboro Township Review – Chief Rudzinski reported that the East Pennsboro Township Police Department is a full-time, full-service police agency which provides professional services to its residents, businesses and those who are passing through the area.  The agency is dedicated to providing a quality service to the community.  Department personnel are interested in maintaining that high quality of service and are dedicated to the accreditation process.  The entire agency is committed to the community and to law enforcement.  Members of the department have embraced the accreditation process and have implemented to Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission’s standards as the “best practices” in East Pennsboro Township.
The East Pennsboro Township Police Department has been working towards the goal of accreditation for many years, and it is to their credit that they have arrived at this point.  It is the recommendation of the assessment team that the East Pennsboro Township Police Department be considered for accreditation by the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission.  
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Captain Crone commented that the East Pennsboro Township Police Department has been a great partner in Cumberland County.  He made a motion to accept the accreditation of the East Pennsboro Township Police Department; seconded by Chief Hettinger.  All agreed.  Chief Rudzinski abstained.  
Chairman Adams said this agency always got along well with his former agency, Upper Allen Township Police Department.

Chief Green gave all the credit to his Accreditation Manager Officer Dunkerley.  Officer Dunkerley thanked the Commission and said he appreciates all the standards that are in place.

Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

Haverford Township Review – Captain Gress reported that the entire Haverford Township Police Department supported the accreditation program.  It is a professional police department that is dedicated to quality services to its community.  All departmental personnel follow through with the necessary objectives to maintain a high level of service and are obviously dedicated to the accreditation process.  The Department is a proactive agency that emphasizes a community policing philosophy which is evident by the positive police/citizen interaction observed on the ride-alongs, in addition to providing traditional police services.  Captain Gress stated that the assessment team is proud and honored to recommend that the Haverford Township Police Department achieve accredited status by the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission.   Corporal Madrak made a motion to accept the accreditation of the Haverford Township Police Department; seconded by Chief Murphy.  All agreed.  

Lieutenant Scott thanked the Commission and relayed Chief Viola’s apology for not being in attendance because of the possibility of flooding.  Sergeant Dolan echoed Lieutenant Scott’s comments.

Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

East Norriton Township Review – Chief Hettinger reported that overall, the Department showed that it is an exceptionally good police organization that embraces accreditation.  The facility and equipment are modern with all the necessary items to accomplish the Department mission.  The personnel are highly motivated and well trained.  The Department has the support of its community and municipal leadership.  Chief Hettinger also reported that the Department failed to remain compliant with standard 3.6.6 in that there were no unannounced inspections conducted for years one and two of their 
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accreditation cycle.  Changes in administrative personnel, records management systems and a cyber-attack early in the cycle resulted in a lack of focus for accreditation.  Chief Pasquale learned of the deficiencies and took corrective action to ensure PLEAC accreditation remains a top priority within the agency.  

This action included removing the AM from patrol duties so more time could be dedicated to accreditation and hiring a second-in-command to help oversee the accreditation process.  Because of the non-compliant file, the assessment team did not recommend the East Norriton Township Police Department be placed on the Consent Agenda.  The assessment team recommended that the Department go before the Commission.  
After several questions from the Commission and much discussion, Chief Pasquale stated that if faced with the same issues again, the changes he put into place will allow them to be in compliance.  Chief Hettinger said he is satisfied that this issue has been resolved and will not happen again.  Chief King questioned whether approving this agency would be consistent with past practices of the Commission.  Dick Hammon confirmed it would be consistent with the past practice of the Commission.  Chief Hettinger recommended the East Norriton Township Police Department be granted accredited status.  Captain Crone indicated that he does not see a problem with approving their report as it is written. Captain Crone made a motion to accept the re-accreditation of the East Norriton Township Police Department; seconded by Chief Benson.  All agreed.  Chief Hettinger abstained.
Chief Pasquale thanked the Commission and said they had serious turmoil but are moving forward.  Sergeant Brennan echoed what Chief Pasquale said and is thankful for the opportunity to move forward and to not have this happen again.  

Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

Committee Reports
Standards Committee –  Chief King reported there was a Standards Committee meeting held on July 15, 2020.  He said that Dick Hammon took it upon himself to advise the Standards Committee to take the lead with the new laws and all that has been going on in the world.  Chief King indicated that we do not want to wait until the laws are forced on us but rather add standards before the laws are put into effect.  He thanked Dick for being proactive.  
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Chief King reviewed all the proposed changes (Attachment 1).  After the review and much discussion, it was agreed to re-write standards 1.3.10 (c) and 1.8.4, as well as add the definition of “Intervention” to the Glossary in the Administrative Manual (Attachment 2).  Chief Cortazzo made a motion to accept the minutes from the July 15, 2020 meeting, as well as the re-write on standard 1.3.10 (c) and 1.8.4; seconded by Chief Lesko.  All agreed.  

 
Assessor Committee –  Chief Hendershot reported there is nothing to report. 

Strategic Planning Committee – In the absence of Chief Moravec, Dick Hammon reported that the Committee has recommended posting the Standards Manual on the PCPA website for the public to view, along with a webpage to post testimonials from accredited agencies.  After much discussion Corporal Madrak made a motion to establish a public access link to the Standards Manual for viewing only, as well as the creation of a webpage for posting testimonials; seconded my Chief Benson.  All agreed.  
Coordinator’s Report

Dick Hammon reported that there was a discussion with a representative from the United States Attorney General’s Office regarding the Presidential Order that pertains to credentialing.  Follow-up teleconferences are scheduled.  Dick will stay abreast of the situation and advise PLEAC, as needed.  He also reported that four new agencies have enrolled in the accreditation program in the last few weeks.  Also, there was a discussion regarding the interest of a Deputy Chief of Police being able to serve on the Commission.  

The Phoenixville Borough Police Department and the Harrisburg City Police Department have requested a six-month extension.  Captain Crone made a motion to grant both agencies a six-month extension; seconded by Corporal Madrak.  All agreed.
A motion was made by Chief Murphy to accept the Coordinator’s Report; seconded by Chief King.  All agreed.

Old Business
Chief Cortazzo inquired about the re-scheduling of the assessor class that was to be held in March which was cancelled due to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Dick Hammon reported that it would not be re-scheduled at this time.  

New Business
Chairman Adams reported that Northeast Chiefs of Police Association has appointed Chief of Police Christopher Wagner, Pocono Mountain Regional Police Department to replace Chief of Police Douglas Higgins, Dallas Township Police Department, who has resigned as a representative from the Northeast region.
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An accreditation manager class is scheduled for September 30, 2020.  At this point, it is in question whether it will be held in person or virtually.  This will be determined later.
For the Good of the Order

Chief Murphy thanked Dick Hammon and Andrea Sullivan for keeping the assessments on track during this crazy time.
Date of Next Meeting

To be determined.
Adjournment

At 2:39 p.m. a motion was made by Chief Benson to adjourn; seconded by Corporal Madrak.  All agreed.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrea N. Sullivan

Andrea N. Sullivan, Administrative Assistant

Pennsylvania Chiefs of Police Association
Attachments










Attachment 1
1.3.3 – A written directive regarding the use of firearm “warning shots” by agency personnel of:  (04/16) (08/20)

a. warning shots; (08/20)
b. shooting at a moving vehicle; and (08/20)
c. shooting from a moving vehicle. (08/20)
1.3.10 - A written directive requiring: (12/08)


 a.  all agency personnel authorized to carry weapons to receive annual in-
                  service training, at least annually, on the agency’s use-of-force and 
                  deadly force policies on the following agency policies:  use-of-force, 
                  deadly force, de-escalation, and duty to intervene; (04/16) (08/20)
b.  to annually demonstrate qualification with all approved lethal weapons 
     that the employee is authorized to use; (04/19)
            c.  in-service training for all less lethal weapons and authorized empty-
                 hand control, arrests, and defensive techniques shall occur at least 
                 once every two years annually;  (04/16) (08/20)
           d.  skill and qualification training for each authorized weapon to be 
       evaluated by a certified instructor;  (04/16)
 e.  training and qualification shall be documented for each authorized 
      weapon;  (04/16)
 f.   the agency shall have procedures for remedial training for an
      employee unable to exhibit proficiency/qualification with any
      authorized weapon; and  (04/16)  (08/20)
 g.  if the agency authorizes the use of neck restraints or similar control 
      techniques, those procedures shall be included in the annual in-
      service use of force training.  (04/16) 
      the use of airway-restraints, carotid artery restraints or similar control 
      techniques are prohibited except in situations where it is a weapon of
      last resort if such provisions are part of an agency’s policy; and (08/20)
h.  where feasible, the officer shall identify himself or herself as a law
     enforcement officer and warn of his or her intent to use deadly force.    
     (08/20) 

A NOTE will be added for (c) to the sample assessment stating this is training

per Department requirements.

2.7.7 – A written directive requiring that all property acquired through the civil process function is accounted for in agency records and is disposed of by the agency pursuant to legal authority.

Narrative: Property that is acquired through asset forfeiture proceedings through civil processes is covered by this standard. (For criminal seizures see section 3, chapter 6).

2.7.8 - A written directive which: (12/09)

a.
establishes the process for providing involuntary examinations to suspected mentally ill persons;

b.
ensures initial training is provided to recognize and respond to suspected mentally ill persons.

c.
mandates update training in a manner determined by the department in any area of mental illness recognition at least once during the accreditation period.  annual update training in a manner determined by the agency and to include training provided through the course of legal mandate and/or MPOETC regulation, if available. (08/20)
d.   if applicable, training on mental health statutes or Department policy 
      changes must be provided within 90 days or as required by statute.  
      (08/20)
Narrative:  The increasing litigation resulting from encounters by law enforcement with the mentally ill requires agencies to ensure policies, procedures, and training is compliant with current statutes.  For bullet c, training may be provided in any subject area including current statutes or policy. Training provided for statute or policy changes would satisfy the update-training requirement in bullet c.  (04/14) (08/20)
3.1.3 – A written directive requiring the cell area to have an automatic fire alarm, smoke detection system, fire fighting equipment approved by local fire officials, and a written plan prescribing fire prevention practices and procedures to include:

a. a daily visual inspection of the automatic fire detection devices and alarm systems;   (04/14)
b. a weekly documented visual inspection of the fire fighting equipment;  (04/14)
c. an annual documented testing of fire fighting equipment; and  (04/14)
d. required documented testing of the automatic fire detection devices and alarm systems, annually, or in accordance with the law and local fire code regulations.  (04/14)

Narrative:  The cell area must have an automatic fire, heat and smoke detection system.  Appropriate fire suppression equipment must also be available in the cell area in case of fire. (08/20)
A written plan is required which prescribes necessary emergency procedures and fire prevention practices.

3.1.16 – A directive requiring that when a detainee’s property is returned upon release or transfer from the cell that the return of the property shall be documented on an agency form.

Narrative:  The personal property of a person being detained shall be returned or accounted for upon the release or transfer of the detainee from the cell.  This return of property will be documented and should be signed for by the detainee. (08/20)

3.6.6 - A written directive requiring the following documented inspections, inventory, and audits shall be completed:
A. an inspection to determine adherence to procedures used for the control of evidence / recovered property is conducted annually by the person responsible for that function or designee;
B. an inventory of property occurs whenever the primary person responsible for the evidence / recovered property control function is assigned to and/or transferred from that position and is conducted jointly by the newly designated property custodian and a designee of the CEO to ensure that records are correct and properly documented; (04/19)
C. an audit in compliance with the Evidence Irregularity Audit Table when there is reason to believe that evidence has been tampered with, or if the evidence custodian has been removed for any irregularities; (04/16)
D. an annual audit of property held by the agency is conducted by a supervisor / commander not routinely or directly connected with control of evidence / property; and
E. one or more annual unannounced inspections of evidence and property storage areas are conducted as directed by the agency’s Chief Executive Officer.  (07/11)
Narrative:  Inspections, inventories and audits of the property room are necessary for a secure and reliable system for the evidence and property functions of the law enforcement agency.  This provides a means of accountability for the system and ensures agency oversight of the process.  Please refer to the following definitions:  Audit - Selected individual records adequate to ensure policy compliance.  In the case of irregularity in the evidence process, refer to the Evidence Irregularity Audit Table at the end of the glossary; Inspection - Review of the physical condition and records of the property storage area/s; and Inventory - Review of reasonable, representative groups of records to ensure standard compliance. (04/16)  

A NOTE will be added to the sample assessment regarding what is deemed reasonable is determined by the agency CEO.
     

4.2.2 - A written directive describing the circumstances warranting the use of special stopping techniques which specifies the procedures for correct implementation: (04/19)
             a.  immobilization devices; (04/19)


  b.  stopping techniques; and (04/19)

  c.  training initial training and in-house refresher training at least once 
                 every three years. (04/19) (08/20)


Narrative:  All such methods should only be used with the utmost level of care and caution.  Their use may constitute the use of deadly force in the apprehension of the violator based on recent court decisions. The law enforcement agency must develop comprehensive procedures about the use of such devices and techniques.  It is the responsibility of the agency to ensure that the officers have initial training and update training at least once during each accreditation cycle on the use of the devices in order to ensure that they are properly utilized. (01/20)
(08/20)

**Refer to Standards 1.3.2 and 4.2.1.


NEW Standards 

1.3.11 – A written directive stating that de-escalation strategies will be applied to reduce the need for the utilization of force, when tactically feasible, and providing guidance on those strategies.  (08/20)
Narrative:  Organizational values should reflect preservation of life as a core component.   De-escalation policy should be an extension of those values.  Policy and training should include concepts such as:  Proportionality, recognition of persons in crisis, effective communication skills, and using time and distance to reduce the immediate need for use of force when no immediate threat is imminent.  In situations where force could be used, but there is no immediate threat, agencies should encourage the use of other options, as feasible.  Where use of force is already in progress, training and policy should address scaling back that use of force as the tactical situation stabilizes, as the resistance of the subject subsides, or as the achievement of positive control of the subject permits.  (08/20)
1.8.4 -  A written directive that requires every employee to have the duty to intervene when the intervening employee believes that  force being utilized exceeds agency policies, procedures, and training, that criminal conduct is occurring, or when unconstitutional behavior is occurring. The intervening employee shall then submit a written report to their supervisor which documents the observed use of force that exceeded the agency’s policies, procedures, and training, criminal conduct, or Constitutional violation(s). (08/20)

Narrative:  Public trust is eroded when actions of employees result in excessive force, criminal conduct or unconstitutional activities.  That erosion is compounded when agency employees do nothing to stop or prevent such activities.  As such, the duty to intervene and report such misconduct is paramount to maintain the public trust and the integrity of the agency.

Intervention in excessive use of force situations may take on a physical component to stop the action.  If an employee sees a situation escalating to a potential excessive force situation, wisdom may dictate removing the employee from the situation before it devolves to that level.  Similarly, unlawful arrest or detention may also require a physical intervention.  In other cases, particularly where the is no risk of death or bodily injury to the potentially aggrieved citizen, the most appropriate intervention may be identifying the behavior, advising the employee of the behavior that is being seen, and reporting it up the chain of command.

This standard is intended to protect the Constitutional rights of citizens, prevent employees from taking action that would discredit the agency, and prevent employees from making further mistakes or furthering actions that would adversely impact their careers.  (08/20)

Mental Health Evaluations  (08/20)


4.15.1 – A written directive regarding the legal mandate that the law enforcement agency comply with Chapter 72, Section 7203 of the PA Law and Justice (Title 44) in regard to mental health evaluations for law enforcement officers:

a.  as a condition of continued employment, without cost to the law 
     enforcement officer, a law enforcement agency shall provide a law
     enforcement officer with a mental health evaluation for post-traumatic
     stress disorder by a licensed mental health professional:
     (1) upon request of the law enforcement officer;
     (2) upon recommendation of a police chief or other supervising law
          enforcement officer; or
     (3) within 30 days of an incident of the use of lethal force during the
          course of law enforcement duties.

b.  treatment, if a licensed mental health professional determines during 
                the mental health evaluation under subsection (a) that the law
                enforcement officer has symptoms of post-traumatic stress disorder, 
                the law enforcement officer shall be provided with treatment under a
                licensed physician’s care until the licensed physician determines in 
                writing the law enforcement officer is able to return to full duties; and

           c.  a law enforcement officer shall be assigned to administrative duty if the
                law enforcement officer:
                (1) fails to undergo a mental health evaluation for post-traumatic stress
                     disorder when required under subsection (a); or 
                (2) is experiencing symptoms of post-traumatic stress disorder as 
                     determined by a licensed mental health professional under
                     subsection (a), and whom the licensed physician has not yet 
                     determined is able to resume full duties under subsection (b).











Attachment 2
1.3.10 – (c) in-service training for all authorized less lethal weapons and empty-hand control, arrests, and defensive techniques shall occur at least once every two years annually;  (04/16) (08/20)
1.8.4 -  A written directive that requires every employee to have the duty to intervene when the intervening employee reasonably believes that force, action or inaction occurring is inconsistent with agency policies, procedures or training; that criminal conduct is occurring; or when unconstitutional behavior is occurring. The intervening employee shall then submit a written report to his/her supervisor which documents the observed use of force, action or inaction inconsistent with the agency’s policies, procedures or training that constituted criminal conduct or resulted in Constitutional violation(s). (08/20)
Addition to the Glossary in the Administrative Manual

Intervention:  Taking that action for which the employee is trained and/or capable of taking in order to stop, prevent, and/or report actions in violations relating to excessive force, constitutional violations, or policy violations that are clearly going to result in death, injury or civil rights violations.
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